

State of Vermont [phone] 802-828-3540

Division for Historic Preservation

Deane C. Davis Building, 6th Floor

One National Life Drive, Montpelier, VT 05620-0501

www.accd.vermont.gov/strong_communities/preservation/

Agency of Commerce and Community Development

November 7, 2016

Seth Gardner, Chair East Montpelier Selectboard PO Box 157 East Montpelier, VT 05651

RE: Temporary Removal of Vermont Roadside Historic Marker

Dear Mr. Gardner:

This letter is to inform you that the *North Montpelier Historic District* roadside historic marker, located on Route 14, has been removed and shall be returned to the foundry for rehabilitation.

The schedule for this process includes shipping to/from, the repair work, and reinstallation. We expect this marker returned in Spring 2017. We shall inform you when the marker is expected to be reinstalled, which shall be done by the VTrans District Garage.

If you have any questions or inquiries from the public, please do not hesitate to contact the Vermont Division for Historic Preservation at 802-828-3540.

Thank you for assisting us in the commemoration of Vermont's heritage.

usellure

Sincerely,

Laura V. Trieschmann

State Historic Preservation Officer

CC: CJ Flynn, town clerk

